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26 July 2018

Request for Information: Ref NCC-032374-18
Collingham Road 

Thank you for your request for information relating to Collingham road. In your request you 
asked for:

 Information on which the upgrading of the 1133 to its present A road status through Collingham 
was based. Including

* The reasons for the change of status of this road through the village 
* The arguments for and against 
* Consultation submissions including from the Parish Council and local Councillors 
* Traffic projections 
* Details and (before) photographs of the section in North Collingham where the line of the Road 
and the Village Cross were moved and two buildings demolished - including any images and 
information of these buildings. Also if there was an archaeological watching brief or similar, the 
resultant report and information on any archaeological or similar finds. 

I can confirm that Nottingham County Council has checked for all relevant transport planning 
files relating to matters in Collingham and can advise that these paper files have been destroyed 
over the last 10 years arising from a rationalisation of office space and various office moves.

We have also checked the records and files that have been archived over the last 25 years+ 
again without identifying the files / reports where information on this topic were likely to be 
stored.

We have checked with the Council’s admin officers re records relating to Committee reports 
dating back to 1974. I have searched the committee papers for items relating to Collingham and 
having viewed these I cannot find any relevant information.

We have checked with Via East Midlands who manage and maintain the A1133 through 
Collingham and they too have checked whether they have any records relating to the road 
reclassification. This search too has drawn a blank.

The information that you have requested is not held by Nottingham County Council. should you 
have any further enquiries please do not hesitate to contact me directly using the contact details 
below. In addition and for future reference Nottinghamshire County Council regularly publish 
previous Freedom of Information Requests and answers on our website, under Disclosure logs, 
available at the following link: 

 http://site.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/thecouncil/democracy/freedom-of-information/disclosure-log/ 



Complaints & Information Team, Nottinghamshire County Council, County Hall, Loughborough 
Rd, West Bridgford, Nottingham, NG2 7QP

If you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request and wish to 
make a complaint or request a review of our decision, you should write to the Team Manager, 
Complaints and Information Team, County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham, NG2 7QP or email 
complaints@nottscc.gov.uk.
Yours sincerely

Name Jilly Walden
Position Complaints information and Mediation Officer 
Nottinghamshire County Council




